Meeting of the Board of Selectmen held on October 7, 2019 beginniqgg’@(@pl@{ Ex @e.Ludlow
High School Cafeteria, 500 Chapin Street, Ludlow Towh CLERK'S CFFIC

Members present: Derek DeBarge, Chairman, Carmina Fernang{g§, B! @11\%:, Zgltonio
Goncalves, William Rosenblum
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Board of Selectmen met before the Special Town Meeting to discuss the Selectmen’s Articles.

Ms. Villano stated the Board needed to discuss Article 3 and Article 5 and a motion needed to be
made to postpone them. Article 3 and Article 5 were bylaw changes, removing them in their
entirety, and the Finance Committee had made some inquiries and there wasn’t enough
information together to answer definitively whether to keep them or not.

Mr. Goncalves made a motion that we postpone Articles 3 and 5 so that we can look into it a
little further and see what makes sense, what doesn’t, seconded by Ms. Fernandes. Vote 5-0 all
in favor.

Ms. Villano inquired if anyone had any questions or wanted to discuss any other articles. She
informed the Board about a change to Article 1. A Baystate bill was added for $614.51 at the
last minute.

Mr. Silva asked if he was required to read the metes and bounds for Maria’s Way. Ms. Villano
indicated they have never read it before and all that has been said was as printed in the warrant,
but Mr. Silva could confirm with the moderator. Ms. Villano also indicated that this is

the second time we’re accepting this particular street because the developer wanted to deed it
over to the Town and missed the 120-day deadline, so it’s been a year back and forth with the
attorneys.

Mr. DeBarge wondered if Article 6, the recycling contract, was going to go without any
questions. Ms. Villano indicated the fact that it’s a 10-year contract is what requires a vote at
Town Meeting and that it is kind of intergovernmental so really the Board of Selectmen should
be entering into it.

Ms. Villano informed the Board that Sean McBride confirmed his attendance in case there were
any questions about the golf deficit. The Board discussed the fact that its weather dependent.

Mr. Goncalves made a motion to adjourn at 7:10 p.m., seconded by Ms. Fernandes. Vote 5-0 all
in favor.
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All related documents can be viewed at the Board of Selectmen’s Office during regular business
hours.
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